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FOXRIDGE CIVIC ASSOCIATION

GENERAL  MEETING
April 10, 2019
The Quarterly General Meeting of the Foxridge Civic Association was called to order by President Tom Branham at 7:00 pm at the St. Giles Fellowship Hall.
Present were:
Tom Branham, President
Walt Gallahan, Vice President


Judy Snyder, Secretary
Jim Antonelli, Resource Committee
Roger Nash, Resource Committee
Ron Turner, Resource Committee
Sandy Branham, Meet & Greet
The President introduced Vice President Walt Gallahan who gave a Safety briefing outlining restroom facilities, emergency exits, first aid materials, equipment and procedures.
The President gave the Treasurer’s report in the absence of Treasurer, Sharon Warfuel  
The President introduced Secretary, Judy Snyder, who read the minutes of the previous meeting.
The President then introduced County Commissioner Wayne Bolla. Commissioner Bolla reported on the following issue:
· Status of County plans for road repairs and maintenance on Bottomridge Drive.
He outlined the Clay County Departments involved in the project as:
1. Clay County Utilities:  Water source and Sanitary Sewer
2. Public Works:  Storm Drains, Piping, Asphalt & Paving (to include dips and swelling in roadways)
Commissioner Bolla then introduced Jeremy Johnson, the Chief Operations Officer of Clay County Utilities Authority (CCUA) and Kevin Ledbetter. Utility Engineer, Clay County Utilities Authority.  Mr. Johnson stated that the project is projected to start in May with the object of keeping the water flowing with the least amount of interruptions. He stated that the residents would be notified of projected service interruptions in advance. He described the locations of the water mains as being very close to some property lines. He added that zone-spaced water valves will be installed for more control of water. He stressed that the flags placed in yards marking utility locations should not be moved to enable the accurate placement of work.  
Commissioner Bolla reported that the County will be sending out letters to inform residents of “Stormwater Assessment” fee of $50M TO $60 per lot per year.
There was no Old Business to be reported
There was no New Business to be reported
The following events and considerations are as follows:
· Easter Egg Hunt in Foxridge Park, Sunday April 21st at 1:30 pm.
· Keeping up Home values
· Neighborhood Yard Sale, Saturday, April 27th from 8AM to 3 Pm.
· Park Vandalism
· Speeding Cars
· Neighborhood Watch
The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM.
Respectfully submitted,








Judy Snyder








Judy Snyder, Secretary





















